
 
 
 

 

Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Two Riverfront Plaza, 9th Floor, Newark, NJ 07102-5490 
Tel/Fax: 201-348-7760 / Ben.Botros@us.panasonic.com 

 
 

Ben Botros, Project Manager 
Product Safety and Compliance Department 

Request for Short-Term and Permanent Confidentiality 
June 27, 2019 

MSBD-19-F005 
Federal Communications Commission 
Authorization and Standards Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Road 
Columbia, MD 21046 USA 
 
Subject:     Original Limited Single Modular Approval for Panasonic RFID Module 
                  Model RI18D under FCC ID: ACJ9TGRI18D  
                  For Installation within Panasonic Personal computer, Model CF-20 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
Pursuant to the provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 of Commission’s rules (47CFR§§0.457, 0.459), we are 
requesting the Commission to withhold the following attachments as confidential document from public disclosure 
indefinitely: 
 

 Schematic Diagram 
 Block Diagram 
 Operational Description 

 
The above-mentioned document contains detailed system and equipment description are considered as proprietary 
information in operation of the equipment. The public disclosure of above documents might be harmful to our 
company and would give competitor an unfair advantage in the market. 
 
In addition, be advised that Panasonic Corporation of North America hereby requests the following filed sensitive 
information to be held under short-term confidential, pursuant to the provisions of Sections 0.457 and 0.459 
of the Commission’s Rules and the provisions in FCC Public DA 04-1705.  
 
 

 External Photos 
 Internal Photos        
 Test Setup Photos 
 Operating Instructions (User’s Manual)  

 
We request temporarily confidentiality of 180 days, starting from the original issued Certification grant date. 
 
It is our understanding that all measurement test reports, FCC ID label format and correspondent during 
certification review process cannot be granted as confidential documents and that information will be available for 
public review once the grant of equipment authorization is issued 
. 
Sincerely, 

 
Ben Botros 
Project Manager 
Panasonic Corporation of North America 
Product Safety & Compliance Department 




